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This week’s total school attendance is 93.8% 
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Dear Families,   

It has been another productive week in school with lots of good behaviour, learning and citizenship. I am pleased to announce that our Head Boy and 

Head Girl for this academic year are Ben C and Milly B. They were voted into their special roles by the staff based on the super skills and personal 

qualities these two children have demonstrated during their time at LHPSN. We have also appointed House Captains, Sports Captains and a range of 

Ambassadors for special responsibilities in the school. Look out for their shiny badges and role model behaviours. 

Our first educational visit of the year took place this week, Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed their visit to The Black Country Museum, immersing themselves 

in all things Victorian. They were able to see many of the artefacts they had looked at and also experienced the Victorian school room, which they said 

they did not like at all! I joined 3MS for their Ukulele lesson this week, what wonderful progress they are making with their instruments, again it's 

lovely to welcome Mrs Harper, our peripatetic music teacher back to LHPSN, and it feels like school is steadily returning to normal. Thank you to all the 

parents who joined the Maths Zoom workshop last week, I hope it was helpful in explaining our approach to maths and the excellent progress our 

children are making as a result of this. You may notice that 3HT are in the Golden Book this week for their super effort and perseverance with column 

subtraction and renaming - we had a great demonstration from Joshua and Phoebe in Year 3/4 assembly too. 

School is no longer responsible for reporting Covid cases to Track and Trace, but we will continue to notify you when there is a positive case in your 

child's class so that you are aware as parents have fed back that they appreciate this. Whilst we work hard to get school life back to normal there are 

still some things we are cautious about, this includes gathering of adults. We tried a new approach with Open Evening for September 2022 parents this 

week and risk assessing this along with the increasing positive cases in school, we are still not able to invite groups of parents into school during this 

first term. This includes invitations to class assemblies and face to face parent’s evenings. We will continue to perform our class assemblies to our 

children and siblings and record them for parents viewing in line with our safeguarding policies. The office will be in touch regarding parents evening 

appointments which will be via telephone and at a time convenient to you. I know you will understand how frustrating this is for everyone and as soon as 

we can invite you in to share in your child's learning we will.  

Yours in Learning  

Miss A Salisbury 

Headteacher  

 
Dates for Diary 

18.10 – Whole school individual and sibling photographs 

21.10 – KS1 Achievement assembly  

22.10 – Awards assembly, KS1, KS2 and EYFS 

22.10 – PTA Halloween Disco  

22.10 – Break up for half term 

01.11 – TED day  

02.11 – All children return to school  

05.11 – 2SH Class assembly 

11.11 - Remembrance Assembly 

12.11 – Children in Need  

 

Golden Book Stars 

Orla K (3HT) Courtney T (4HR) Riley M (2HB) Lumai H (2HB) 

Jenson B (1MK) Vinnie J (1MK) Josie T (2SH) Olivia K (1HB) 

Blake S (LB1) Carlson T (LB1) Ezra M (RKG) George S (RKG) 

Isla D (RJR) Kaiyan S (RKG) Robert C (RJR) Theia K (RKG) 

Isobel H (RJR) Peyton B (3HT) Dhanvi A (1HB) Oscar M (1MK) 

Beau L (2SH) Charles S (2HB) Lois M (1HB) Gabriel J (1MK) 

Anna-Mae P (1MK) William B (2SH) Eddie B (LB1) 

3HT – Maths demonstration column subtraction renaming and an excellent 

perseverance in Maths! 

  

 
Milk Reminder 

 

School milk is now available to pay for on Parent Mail. You only need to pay if your child will be age 5 and over by 5/11/2021. The cut off date 

to purchase milk for next term is Wednesday 20th October 2021, at 10:00am.  

Happy Birthday! (16th October – 5th November) 

 

Sophia F (1HB) Abigail G (1MK) James E, Lumai H (2HB) William B, Stanley K (2SH) Lucy B, Peyton B, Daniel J (3HT) 

Erin M, Sophie T (3MS) Keane G, Martha S (4HR) William R (4SB) Leila A, Orla-Rose B (5CW) Isabella C (6MC)  

Carter E (NURS)  
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